

UNIVERSITY PURCHASING OFFICE

PHYSICAL LOCATION: 801 5TH AVE SOUTH, SUITE 250B3 BIRMINGHAM, AL 35294 FA-Purchasing@mail.ad.uab.edu MAILING ADDRESS: 801 5TH AVE SOUTH, SUITE 250B3 BIRMINGHAM, AL 35294

REQUEST FOR BID

NON-EMERGENCY TRANSPORTATION

ADDENDUM #1

Proposal #: 579

Response Due Date: August 16, 2024 Response Due Time: 2:00 P.M. CST

Attention: Kayla Price

Question #1: Per the RFB, it states that all submissions are to be compliant with WCAG 2.0 standards and that vendors are required to provide a Voluntary Product Accessibility Template (VPAT) before the bid is awarded. I am unfamiliar with both of these items. Could you please explain what they are and how do I obtain the template and/or software?

Answer: Voluntary Product Accessibility Template (VPAT) is a template that companies can use that breaks down the criteria and standards for testing accessibility of a given product. This will not apply to this RFB

Question #2: Opening Proposals via Zoom on August 26, 2024 at 2:00 pm. RFB said that we can request a link to be emailed if the vendor would like to attend via zoom. May I make this request now or is there a certain period that I need to email back to make this request?

Answer: You are able to make this request now by e-mail –

FA-Purchasing <u>FA-Purchasing@mail.ad.uab.edu</u>.

University Purchasing will provide you a Zoom invite via e-mail closer to the opening date.